St Nicolas Tower Captain’s Report 2007-8

Service ringing has been well attended throughout the year.  Attendance at practices, however, has been variable with attendances being down to as few as six.  This is unfair on the less experienced members of the band who need to master six-bell method ringing before progressing to larger numbers.  If we had a more reliable attendance we could start a systematic programme to help them to increase their repertoire of doubles and minor methods.

A faculty has been submitted for the re-hanging of the Sanctus bell, which I hope, will be granted soon.  I am chasing the churchwardens to have the decoration of the south wall completed and the coat-hooks reinstated.

Whites’ inspection did not throw up any new problems.  The churchwardens have agreed to pay for the painting of the frame.  I am waiting for advice from Whites on the specification for the paint before seeking tenders.

Hugh Bishop

March 2008

